

REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, February 23rd, 2017

Meeting #22

- I. **Call to Order:** 5:01
- II. **Roll Call**
PRESENT:
EXCUSED: Elizabeth, Andrea, Hunter, Omid
UNEXCUSED: Laura
- III. **Approval of Minutes**
 - A. Move to approve last week's minutes
 - B. Second
 - C. 11-0-1, Motion passes
- IV. **Announcements:**
- V. **Public Input and Introduction**
 - A. Soren Nelson
 - B. Provost Yu
 - C. Mark Cunningham
- VI. **Committee Reports**
 - A. **Finance Committee [Andrew Choi]**
 - We have a budget of \$41,148 for Winter Quarter
 - Estimating this coming quarter is about \$39,384
 - AS Funding is about \$8,000
 - What to do and Do-nut by J-Board
 - ❖ 11 donut boxes, with 20 pieces each
 - ❖ Teaching students about conduct and rights
 - ❖ Move to fund \$130.56 from line item
 - a. Second
 - b. 11-1-2
 - c. Motion passes
 - B. **Revelle Organizations Committee [Aarthi Kodiyalam]**
 - I have nothing to report.
 - C. **Rules Committee [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
 - We need more people in Rules committee to reach quorum
 - Move to approve appointment of Andrej, Bassel, Roger, Garo, and Earnest to Rules Committee
 - ❖ 9-0-4
 - D. **Appointments Committee [Cheryl Demeyer]**
 - I have nothing to report.
 - E. **Graduation Committee [Michael Hidayat]**
 - I have nothing to report.
 - F. **Election Committee [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
 - Next week is filinging (?) deadline, will be sending an email over the listserv with more information
 - G. **Student Services Committee [Roger O'Neil]**
 - Event is next week, bringing in budget
 - Thursday, 2-4pm Revelle Plaza

VII. Reports

- A. **President [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
 - Doing Sun God kits again! We currently have 50 fanny packs, and 200 bottles and lip balms in storage from last year
 - Full kit is about \$16 per person, and we bought 400 last year
 - We don't know general vibe of Sun God this year
 - We could just buy fanny packs, to use up the rest of our fillers
 - They're almost exactly the same as last year-- blue fanny pack saying "sun god kit"
 - Straw poll: most don't want to spend more money on fanny packs to change your design
 - Straw Poll:
 - ❖ No buying new bags: 3
 - ❖ At least 100 fanny packs: 7
 - ❖ At least 150 packs: 11
 - ❖ At least 200 packs:
 - ❖ You don't care: 4
- B. **Vice President of Internal [Cheryl Demeyer]**
 - Council bonding handout
 - ❖ We will be back around 6:30 pm
 - ❖ Meet around parking lot 103
 - ❖ Please be prompt! Bring flashlights!
 - When you submit for a reimbursement, you must provide a hard copy receipt!
- C. **Vice President of Administration [Omid Azizi]**
 - Please try to behave yourselves without my presence.
- D. **Vice President of External [Keerit Kohli]**
 - Hats will be using old design
- E. **Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Evan Jan, Andrej Pervan]**
 - SSC Presentation
- F. **Director of Spirit and Events [Isabel Lopez]**
 - I have nothing to report.
- G. **Director of Student Services [Roger O'Neill]**
 - **Next Step Program in progress**
- H. **Class Representatives**
 - **Fourth Year Representative [Michael Hidayat]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.
 - **Third Year Representative [Sydney Gillen]**
 - ❖ OFFICE HOURS WOOT WOOT
 - ❖ Potential Finals Break Program???
 - **Second Year Representative [Natalee DeBruin]**
 - ❖ Office Hours Friday! (w/ Sydney)
 - **First Year Representative [Hunter Kirby, Niall O'Hanlon]**
 - ❖ Revelle Carnival in process
 - ❖ Budget for snacks coming up for Student Services Event
- I. **Commuter Representative [Jonathan Allon]**
 - Future Commuter Info Session went well!
 - ❖ Thanks to all those who came out!
- J. **Transfer Representative [Andrea Kim]**
 - EVENT: "Movie Night" with Muir and Marshall College Transfer Reps.
 - UPDATE ON EVENT: Decided not to go with pizza; instead, will inform students to meet after the event.
- K. **International Representative [Bassel Hatoum]**
 - New presentation will be coming next week
 - All work on previous events has been lost on computer and he will need to postpone
 - Finals Week 10 Destresser Event
 - ❖ Different foods from around the world
 - ❖ Board Games from Student Services

- ❖ Conference Room B
- ❖ Because many students are doing similar events, we can combine de-stresser events

L. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Sydney Gillen]**

- - Wealth of Health is on Sunday from 12-2 PM in the Conference Rooms!
- - The RLIs are hosting a de-stress picnic-style event March 11 from 11 AM-1:30 PM :)
More details to come!!!
 - ❖ Moved to conference room
- Therapy Fluffies in Revelle on Saturday in Anchor Courtyard
 - ❖ 12pm-1pm
- - Safari Park trip! \$25 for ticket + transportation, open to all Revelle residents currently.
Tickets on sale in the college center! Trip is March 5!
 - ❖ There are lots of baby animals at the zoo right now
- - ICRA is hosting an event called "GLOWCHELLA" that will be featuring UCSD artists, alcohol education, sexual education, and drug education provided by SHAs.
 - ❖ No date as of now.
- - Triton Day is April 8!!! WOO.
 - ❖ RCC has no plans *as of now*, Triton Day will be held in the middle of Campus
- - COSMOS RA Applications - Job #4944 on Port Triton.
 - ❖ COSMOS is a summer HS program
 - ❖ You would have a 2-2.5 week gap between this and Res Life training
- RA decisions being sent out at end of March 3rd
 - ❖ Let your friends know if they applied!
- - Maybe more, who knows...

M. **Revelle Judicial Board [Kishan Desai, Andrew Nguyen]**

- J-Board program: 11-1

N. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**

- Sick today!

O. **Campus-Wide Representatives**

● **HDH [Sophie Zhang]**

- ❖ Danny is proxy for HDH
- ❖ Talking about decreasing RA ratio, by increasing number of RAs by about 41, \$640,000 cost with an increase of about \$60 dollars per student per quarter
 - a. Revelle currently has the largest ratio; how to fix this?
 - i. Fixed ratio
 - b. Setting aside emergency room for students-- two apartments for students in desperate need of housing
 - i. That would cost about \$2.25 per student
- ❖ Art project for Mark Cunningham
 - a. We're having trouble finding clear space for art to go, and finding artists to fill the spaces

● **SFAC [Miranda Pan]**

- ❖ Greek Life EDI Peer Educator
 - a. Ask: \$31,732, 9 peer educators (\$30,732), Non-comp (\$1000)
 - b. Started as a two year pilot program, so far pretty successful;
 - c. SFAC concerned about the number of educators: 9 may be excessive
 - d. Before, they had participation of 1000 students-- are they looking to increase participation?
 - e. Peer Educator Program: In response to issues Greek Life has had, incorporates all three greek councils, all programs are open to all students
 - i. All greek members are required to attend one of these programs

- ii. Currently, there is hundreds of thousands of EDI programs
 - f. \$31,000 seems like a lot, but this is one of the lower asks and the office as a whole works with around \$2 million
 - ❖ Social Innovation and Ashoka U Initiatives
 - a. Ask: \$131,500, 1 FTE (\$105,000), Non-comp (\$26,500)
 - b. Promotes team work, forming solutions to societal issues
 - c. Working with Clinton Global Initiative University
 - d. 7 week seminar
 - e. UCSD is trying to get designation by Ashoka U as a 'change-maker'
 - i. Cornell, Duke, Johns Hopkins are also designated as this
 - ❖ Suggestion from Council: Get student input on what things must be funded *in their opinion.*
- **UCAB [Natalee DeBruin]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.
- **WCSAB [Neeja Patel]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.
- **SFAB [Allison Kramer]**
 - ❖ Trying to make large scale buildings more accessible to large-scale events, such as RIMAC
 - ❖ Talk about a new building meant for large scale non-athletic events
 - ❖ Sports Facility fee budget will be voted on in next few weeks
- **SCSG [HyunJun Lee]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.
- **BAC [Elizabeth Bottenberg]**
 - ❖ Revelle Spirit Wear Updates
 - a. I will send Alexis pictures to present
 - b. Possibly letting council take the brunt of additional fees for making the apparel
 - c. No details yet on this-- if you have any ideas, talk to Alexis
 - d. Problem with creating an enterprise for this idea: they need to make money, and these rarely make money.
- **EJA [Edward Chen]**
 - ❖ Event went well! 12 people came. I presented a short powerpoint in the beginning. If interested, I will send to everyone. Next time improve on timing and location.
- **SOVAC [Daniel Carnahan]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.
- **ASCE [Earnest Scott]**
 - ❖ No meeting this past Monday
 - ❖ Not that much info on Sun God!
 - ❖ February 28th - ASCE Presents Fantastic Beasts and where to Find Them @ PC Theater
 - ❖ March 3rd - ASCE Presents Bear Garden @ Matthew's Quad
 - ❖ March 9th - ACE Presents: Sweater Beats LIVE @ PC East Ballroom
 - ❖ April 4th - ASCE Presents: La La Land @ PC Theater
- **LSAC [Andrea Kim]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.
- **EDI [Laura Morejon Ramirez]**
 - ❖
- **FIC [Garo Adjoian]**
 - ❖ I have nothing to report.

VIII. New Business

- A. Budget: Salsa with Your Senators
 - We currently have three budgets, but only two will be used-- unsure of

which would be used at the time

- Move to approve funding for \$173.67 from GU
 - ❖ Second
 - ❖ 10-0-4
- B. Budget: This is SPORTAAAA
 - Adding string cheese to pre-existing budget
 - Move to approve 12.95
 - ❖ Second
 - ❖ 11-1-3
 - ❖ Motion passes
- C. Budget: Polos
 - Move to approve \$466.02 and an underwrite of \$120.82 from
 - ❖ Second
 - ❖ 10-1-3
 - ❖ Motion passes
- D. Mark Cunningham presentation for UCSD plans:
 - Slideshow will be sent to RCC members
 - Supporting creation of projects for students with environmental, physical, and community focuses
 - Biggest plans for UCSD:
 - ❖ Medical center plans
 - ❖ East Campus housing (grad housing, largest ever campus project)
 - ❖ Fire Station
 - ❖ Bio and Phys sciences building opening up in area between Revelle and Muir
 - ❖ Osler parking structure (1400 spaces, will be completed in late 2018)
 - ❖ Living Learning Community between Muir and Marshall (where 6th College is moving) bringing multiple large lecture halls and tall, 2000 bed dorms and 1200 underground parking spaces
 - ❖ A bigger, more comprehensive student resources building
 - ❖ Regional Transportation Projects:
 - a. Better connecting East and West Campus, incorporating a shuttle
 - b. I-5 and Regents Road getting widened
 - c. Voigt Bridge getting widened
 - d. Light Rail will take ~17 minutes to get to downtown, will take us to the hospital, to the airport, etc.
 - i. Incorporates a Station at Pepper Canyon
 - ii. Will all be elevated
 - iii. Operational in 2020
 - ❖ A lot of campus is going to be getting more inconvenient for later convenience
 - ❖ LR Development Plans

- a. We're a growth campus-- we'll be seeing an increased value in our diplomas and attendance at this school
 - b. Growth will be proportional to population, enrollment, and program growth
 - c. Campus will, obviously, increase size-wise
 - d. More people want to see the 7th College along N Torrey Pines
- ❖ How can we make campus more fun? Suggestions from council:
 - a. Better connections to off-campus fun.
 - b. School is about getting an education-- the best they can do is connect us to more opportunities
 - c. Creating more 'fun' areas, common areas tend to turn in to study lounges-- how do we keep them for relaxing?
 - d. This already exists: Space in Downtown SD dedicated to UCSD-- part of the UCSD Extension
 - e. We need more, and better transportation to and from campus
 - f. Incorporation of more more 'fun' areas on campus-- game rooms, social gathering areas, places that *can't* be misconstrued for study spaces

IX. Unfinished Business

X. Announcements

- A. Duly Noted, an Acapella group on campus, is looking for gigs, paid or unpaid, let Cheryl know if you want them
- B. Women's Water Polo is having a match this Sunday-- trying to get to Nationals this year!
- C. Sunday will be poster-making day for Student Services committee
- D. Come to De-Stress with Fluffies this weekend! In the Anchor Courtyard!
 - Facebook event page will be shared with group
- E. Semi-Formal is at Fluxx Nightclub, April 28, the night before Sun God
 - Tentatively, there will be a cash bar in a separate area
- F. Monday: an all council mixer, 7pm
- G. Next Friday: All colleges have a booth! We can do something with it.
- H. Golden Gavel: Consistent finance committee attendees: Edward!

XI. Roll Call and Adjournment

PRESENT:

EXCUSED: Elizabeth, Andrea, Hunter, Omid

UNEXCUSED: Laura, Andrew N.,

ADJOURNED: 7:03pm

“I just hope that you miss me a little when I'm gone” -Drake

